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FINAL DECISION OF THE STATE PLUMBING BOARD 

 
On August 2, 2022, the State Plumbing Board was presented with Mr. Jason Cooper’s appeal of 
the denial of his application for examination and licensure as a master plumber .   The Board 
acknowledged receipt of the appeal on August 2, 2022, reviewed the material provided, and 
considered the matter at a public meeting on that date.  Mr. Cooper was present to provide 
testimony.  This decision is issued pursuant to  MCL 339.6113 of 2016 PA 407, Skilled Trades 
Regulation Act. 
 
Following discussion, a motion was made, supported, and passed to deny Mr. Cooper’s appeal due 
to the fact that he failed to meet the requirement of having 2 years of experience, immediately 
preceding his date of application.   
 
THEREFORE, it is the final decision of the State Plumbing Board to deny Mr. Cooper’s appeal 
due to not meeting the licensure requirements for the master plumbing examination set forth in 
MCL 339.6113 of 2016 PA 407.  Judicial review of this decision may be pursued in accordance 
with the Administrative Procedures Act, 1969 PA 306, MCL 24.201 et seq. 
 
cc:  BCC Licensing and Compliance Division 
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FINAL DECISION OF THE STATE PLUMBING BOARD 

 
On August 2, 2022, the State Plumbing Board was presented with Mr. Joseph Kinnee’s appeal of 
the denial of his application for examination and licensure as a master plumber.  The Board 
acknowledged receipt of the appeal on August 2, 2022, reviewed the material provided, and 
considered the matter at a public meeting on that date.  Mr. Kinnee was not present to provide 
testimony.  This decision is issued pursuant to MCL 339.6113 of 2016 PA 407, Skilled Trades 
Regulation Act. 
 
Following discussion, a motion was made, supported, and passed to deny Mr. Kinnee’s appeal due 
to the fact that he does not meet the minimum standards for testing.   
 
THEREFORE, it is the final decision of the State Plumbing Board to deny Mr. Kinnee’s appeal 
due to not meeting the licensure requirements for the master plumbing examination set forth in 
MCL 339.6113 of 2016 PA 407.  Judicial review of this decision may be pursued in accordance 
with the Administrative Procedures Act, 1969 PA 306, MCL 24.201 et seq. 
 
cc:  BCC Licensing and Compliance Division 


